
  

Dear Parent/Carer 
 

This is a good time to be joining Harlington Upper School as a Year 9 student.  We are a happy and industri-
ous school and our student’s academic performance is excellent.    Over the past few years the school has 
gone from strength to strength and the range of extra-curricular opportunities is second to none. 
  
Our GCSE results are excellent. In 2016 over 65% of students gained a good GCSE grades (A*-C) in English 
and mathematics; well above the nation average.  It is, therefore no surprise that the large majority of our 
Year 11 students choose to remain at Harlington for the Sixth Form.  
  
A Level results are also routinely above average and our value-added score has risen steadily over the last 
three years.  Many students gain the highest grades possible at Harlington.  In 2016 over 45% of all A levels 
were at grade A*, A and B.  It is therefore not surprising that almost 80% of all students were successful in 
securing admission to their first-choice university.  Ofsted recognised this when they visited in October 2013:  
“The sixth form is good. Students’ achievement and the quality of teaching are good.”  Therefore, from GCSE 
through to A level and beyond, parents can be confident that Harlington will provide the best possible educa-
tion. 

  
Our school is not simply a place to just gain superb exam results.  We have a huge number of extra-
curricular opportunities in all areas of school life.  If your child is interested in competitive sport, music, dance, 
drama or outdoor adventurous activities there is plenty on offer.  All subject areas offer trips, visits, fieldwork 
and extra-curricular study and we encourage our students to get involved with as much as possible. 
  
However, perhaps the most important endorsement of our work comes again from Ofsted and relates to what 
we believe is one of the fundamental aspects of education at Harlington:   “Students leave the school well 
prepared for adult life to participate fully and positively as responsible citizens.”   
  
I know this is also an important time for parents.  Please do not hesitate to contact me about any matter; I will 
be happy to help. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

Shawn Fell 
Headteacher 

HARLINGTON UPPER SCHOOL 

NEW INTAKE BULLETIN 

 July 2017 
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“An exciting range of enrichment activities”   (Ofsted, October 2013) 
 

 Keep up to date with all the great extra-curricular activities and events at Harlington using facebook and twitter: 

    

  https://www.facebook.com/HarlingtonUpperSchool 

 
  https://twitter.com/harlingtonupper 

mailto:enquiries@harlington.org
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SENIOR LEADERSHIP TEAM 

An introduction to the Senior Leadership Team 
 
 
Your child’s Form Tutor and Year Leader will be an important point of contact on a daily basis.  In addition, the  
Senior Leadership Team is always available; please do not hesitate to make contact at any time. 
 
 
 
 

I have been a science teacher for more than 30 years and Headteacher at Harlington Upper 
School for 14 years.   Since joining the school we have undertaken a complete rebuilding       
programme, developed a curriculum second to none and have seen exam results steadily rise 
to be the best in the local area.  However, I am most proud of the wonderful sense of          
community we have in our school, which has provided the basis for our sustained high       
standards and the enjoyment of school life for students and staff alike.    
 
It has been a pleasure throughout my time at Harlington to appoint and work with a number of 
senior colleagues.  I would therefore like to take this opportunity introduce you to the Senior 
Leadership Team from September.  They are poised to work with me to take our already very 
good school even further and for us to become an outstanding school by 2017. 
 
Please contact me about any aspect of the school: sfell@harlington.org 

 
 
 
   
 
 
After a number of years working as Assistant Headteacher at a school in Peterborough I 
was delighted to join Harlington in September 2014.   
 
I am responsible for Student Welfare and Personal Development, which are my main  
areas of professional expertise and interest. I am also an experienced music teacher and 
have enjoyed joining in with the cultural life of the school.  
 
Most of our new Year 9 students will have met me when I came to visit them in their mid-
dle schools as part of our transition arrangements.  I feel confident that they will fit in well 
in Harlington and work hard to achieve their potential.   
 
Please contact me about any Student Support matters: gbillin@harlington.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
After a career in banking I joined Harlington in 2006, taking responsibility for financial mat-
ters and the business functions of our large upper school.   
 
As an Academy this includes managing support staff and helping to ensure we use our fi-
nancial resources to best support students and their achievement.  I also help manage our 
PFI-project site and buildings. 
 
Please contact me about any Financial or Business related matters: mboyle@harlington.org  
 

Mr Fell,  
Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Billin 

Deputy Headteacher 

Mrs Boyle 
Business Manager 
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SENIOR LEADERSHIP TEAM 

I am a history teacher and Lead Examiner and joined Harlington in 2014 after working as 
Head of Year in a local Hertfordshire school. My main responsibility as Assistant 
Headteacher is to develop Teaching and Learning across the school.  I also lead our   
Gifted, Talented and More Able Students (GTMAS) programme.  I therefore work with 
teachers and students to identify the best possible approaches to learning and embed 
them in all lessons.   
 
Teaching is recognised as being very good at Harlington and my aim is to now ensure it 
becomes outstanding within the next year or so.    
 
Please contact me about any aspect of Teaching or Learning: tsouthall@harlington.org 
 
 
 

 
Since September 2015 I am responsible for the achievement of students in Key Stage 4.  
Working alongside Heads of Year and Curriculum Leaders, my role is to ensure all students 
achieve as highly as possible.   
 
I have substantial experience of subject leadership and as Head of House.  It is my         
responsibility to monitor student progress and co-ordinate appropriate support or academic 
challenge if required. 
 
Please contact me about Student Achievement in years 9,10 and 11:  
grusson@harlington.org   
 
 
 

 
 
As Assistant Headteacher responsible for  the sixth-form team, my key responsibility is 
for the overall achievement of students in years 12 and 13.  Building on excellent GCSE 
performance I work with students and their teachers to support progression to the very 
best universities or employment.  This includes the work of Harlington’s superb Careers, 
Information, Advice and Guidance team and the management of the important UCAS 
process.   
 
Before joining Harlington I worked as Assistant Headteacher and Head of Department in 
a local Central Bedfordshire upper school. 
 
Please contact me about any matters relating to Sixth Form: hsides@harlington.org 
  
 
 

 
I am a Science teacher with over 16 years of teaching experience. I joined Harlington in 
January 2014 having previously worked as an Assistant Principal in a large Luton academy. 
 
My areas of responsibility include line management of the Science faculty, student progress 
reports at KS4 as well as managing Harlington’s Careers, Education, Information, Advice 
and Guidance team (CEIAG). I look forward to working with the new Year 9 students in my 
capacity as Head Teacher Team Link for Year 9. 
 
Please contact me about any matters relating to CEIAG or student reports at KS4:     

mmunshi@harlington.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Russon 
Assistant Headteacher  

(KS4 Achievement) 

 

Mrs Sides 
Assistant Headteacher 

(Sixth Form Achievement) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Southall 
Assistant Headteacher 

(Teaching and Learning) 

 
Mr Munshi 

Assistant Headteacher 
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The School Day 
The school runs a 10-day timetable with the days 
numbered 1 to 10 (e.g. Monday is either Day 1 or 
Day 6).   

The times of the school day are: 

 

All students are expected to arrive at school well 
equipped for the day’s lessons.  This includes a well-
stocked pencil case, their school planner and any 
specialist equipment needed for lessons timetabled 
each day. 
 

Punctuality 
The majority of Harlington students arrive at school 
by bus, therefore, unless the bus is delayed, there is 
rarely an excuse for lateness.  Punctuality will be 
monitored by Form Tutors and any child who is late 
for registration or a lesson without good cause will be 
issued with a detention. Students are not permitted 
to leave the school site before morning school, 
during breaks or lunchtime. 
 

Pastoral Care 
Students will be placed in a Year 9 form group 
alongside friends and students new to them.  Their 
tutor is the most important teacher in their school life 
and will oversee all aspects of your child’s life in 
school.  Ms Nicol, Head of Year 9, and Mrs Sawdon, 
Year 9 Support Worker, are also available to provide 
support. 
 

Homework 
Students are given 
homework on a regular 
basis and it is important 
that parents and students 
work hard to establish 
good homework habits.  All 
homework will be posted 
online on ‘Show My 
Homework’ for which you will receive log in details in 
September. 
 
 

8.30 - 8.50   Registration 
8.50 - 9.50   Lesson 1 
9.50 - 10.50   Lesson 2 

10.50 - 11.10   Break 
11.10 - 12.10   Lesson 3 
12.10 - 12.55   Lunch  
12.55 - 1.55   Lesson 4  
1.55 - 2.00   Form Period/Assembly 
2.00 - 3.00   Lesson 5 

Achievements 
The school aims to encourage 
hard work and good behaviour.  
This is done in a variety of ways 
but may include letters or 
postcards home to parents, 
verbal praise, comments written 
on work, prizes, certificates, 
badges or achievement points.  
The House system also encourages high 
standards and competition in a variety of ways.   
 

Detentions 
Harlington operates a system of after-school 
detentions for incidents that breach the school 
discipline code. Detentions are generally held  
from 3pm to 4pm, 4.30pm or 5pm.  Parents are 
notified by phone call, email or  text message.  
Arrangements need to be made to collect your 
child from school at the relevant time, should a 
detention be necessary. Subject staff and Year 
staff may also issue detentions during break times, 
lunch times or after school. It is important that 
parents support these detentions to maintain the 
high standards of the school. 

 

Mobile Phones 
Students are permitted to bring mobile phones into 
school.  They may be used to make/take calls or 
listen to music outside the buildings before school, 
at break or at lunch.  During these times they can 
be used silently in the street or the canteens.  At 
no time should earphones be seen in the building 
or phones visible in other areas.  Phones will be 
confiscated if seen, heard or used at other times or 
places and parents will be contacted to collect 
them. 
 
The school accepts no responsibility for mobile 
phones, or other valuable goods, whilst on the 
school site.  Under no circumstances may a phone 
be taken into an examination room—failure to 
comply will mean disqualification of the exam. 
 

School Lockers 
We have metal lockers around the school for 
students’ use.  These have individual keys and are 
a reasonably secure place to store belongings.   
 
The cost of a locker for the whole of your time at 
school is just £10.00, £5.00 of which is a 
returnable deposit for the key.  A £3.00 charge is 
made to replace lost keys.  We will notify you when 
lockers are being issued.  Please pay separately 

SCHOOL LIFE 
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from other school monies and make any cheques 
payable to ‘Harlington Upper School‘. 
 
Students should not bring valuables or large 
amounts of cash into school.  Please note that 
we cannot accept any responsibility for loss or 
damage of personal belongings. 
 
Before going to PE lessons students should 
place any items of value in a locker. 

 

Catering 
School meals are the 
responsibility of ISS 
Mediclean Ltd. 
 
The school operates a 
biometric cashless 
catering system before 
school, at break and at 
lunchtime.   
 
Where a student is entitled to free school meals a 
daily credit will be applied to the cashless catering 
system.  Students will pay for their meals using the 
biometric system in the same way as all other 
students.  You can apply for free school meals if 
you receive a qualifying benefit.  For more 
information please visit Central Bedfordshire 
Council’s website  
http://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/money-and-
benefits/free-school-meals/default.aspx. 
 
Please visit our website for full details of the 
biometric system or contact the Catering Manager 
on 01525 755112. 

 

Drinking Water in Lessons 
Students are permitted to drink water in lessons 

but the following conditions apply: 

¶ Still water only, in clear plastic bottles – no cans, 

energy or fizzy drinks. 

¶ It will be at the discretion of individual teachers - 

permission must be asked. 

¶ Water will not be allowed where electrical 

equipment is in use, including computer rooms 

and Design Technology areas. 

¶ It cannot be allowed in Science labs. 

¶ Extra toilet breaks will not be permitted. 

¶ Empty bottles must be disposed of in bins. 

¶ Spills must be reported and cleared up. 

¶ Energy and caffeine  - type drinks are not 

permitted in school. 

Essential Equipment 
Please make sure that your child brings with them 
everything they need for the school day, including 
their packed lunch, bus pass, homework, PE kit, 
locker key, etc. 
Student Support staff always try to help in an 
emergency, but it definitely helps learning and 
wellbeing if all necessary equipment is to hand. 
 
Some stationery equipment is available from 
Student Support at break and lunch time 
 
In cases of hardship please contact your child’s 
Head of Year or the Year Support Worker  
 
NEEDED FOR ALL LESSONS 
¶ Strong waterproof bag capable of taking A4 

size books and files, (please note fashion 
handbags and little shoulder bags are not 
suitable) 

¶ Large clear pencil case 
¶ Blue/black ballpoint or handwriting pens  
¶ Red and green ballpoint or handwriting pens 
¶ Two pencils 
¶ Pencil sharpener  
¶ A highlighter  
¶ A 30cm ruler 
¶ An eraser  
¶ A glue stick 
¶ Pocket English dictionary 
¶ A scientific calculator  (Casio scientific fx 85 is 

highly recommended) 
¶ A protractor 
 
NEEDED FOR CERTAIN LESSONS  
¶ French and/or Spanish dictionary 
¶ A pair of compasses 
¶ A set of colouring pencils  
¶ Other specialist equipment such as PE kit  
 

How We Compare 
We are proud of our students’ achievements and 
the fact that the school performs very well when 
compared to other local schools.    
 
For more information on Harlington and how it 
compares to other schools locally and nationally 
please see the Ofsted and DfE sites: 
 

http://dashboard.ofsted.gov.uk/dash.php?urn=137
941 
 

http://www.education.gov.uk/cgi-
bin/schools/performance/group.pl?qtype=LA&no=
823&superview=sec 
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Student Support 
We are lucky at Harlington to have a system of 
Student Support that is second to none – it is a 
recognised strength of the school and underpins 
student success. 
 
Our Student Support team is Year based with a 
separate Student Reception.  The Student Support 
team work to support students in every way that 
they can – this may mean helping them modify any 
negative behaviour, to put in place support or 
counselling when there are specific problems, to 
offer advice and guidance in times of crisis or to be 
a listening ear when a student needs someone to 
talk to. 
 
They also monitor attendance and work with the 
School Attendance Officer when there are 
attendance concerns and help set up medical 
needs home tuition when a student has a long 
term illness or injury which means they cannot 
attend school. 
 
Transport issues are part of the team’s remit and 
Student Reception liaises with the Local Authority 
in this respect.   
 
The Year 9 Team can be contacted by email on: 
nnicol@harlington.org 
ksawdon@harlington.org 
 
Mr Lenihan, Student Support Assistant and Mrs 
Sherry, Student Receptionist are based in the 
Student Reception and can be contacted directly 
by email on blenihan@harlington.org and 
lsherry@harlington.org. 
 

Lost Property 
We aim to return lost property to 
its owner as soon as possible.  
Please note, however, that any 
unclaimed lost property is 
disposed of at the end of every 
half term. 
 
Please ensure that your child’s belongings are 
named to assist with their prompt return.  Please 
contact Student Reception with any lost property 
queries. 
 

School Nurse  
The School Nurse is happy to come in to school to 
help any students who may be experiencing health 
difficulties.  If students would like to see her, then 
they should speak to their Year Office team who 

STUDENT SUPPORT  
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can arrange this.   
 
This is not a counselling service but a listening ear 
for advice and support.  All sessions are 
confidential, unless it is in the interests of the 
student’s safety to share information with parents or 
other professionals. 
 

First Aid 
If a student is feeling unwell during the school day, 
they should go straight to Student Reception where 
a first aider will assess their needs and contact 
home if necessary. 
 
Students should not contact home before going 
to the Student Reception.  If they do contact you 
directly, please telephone the school to clarify 
the situation. 
 
If your son/daughter suffers from any medical 
conditions throughout their time with us, please 
inform Student Reception immediately. 
 

Medication 
Parents should avoid sending children into school 
with medication if at all possible. 
 
Medication can be held in the Student Reception to 
be administered by the school.  In this case, over- 
the-counter the medication will need to be in its 
original box with the guidance leaflet and 
prescription medication will need to be in its original 
box with pharmacist’s printed label and the guidance 
leaflet.  In either case a written consent form will 
need to be completed.  
 
If your child needs an inhaler or an auto injector, 
Student Reception can keep a spare for use in an 
emergency.  Please contact Student Reception for 
further information. 
 
It is parents’ responsibility to ensure all medication 
held by the school is in date.  We cannot administer 
out of date medication.  We will make every effort to 
contact you when medication is due to expire and 
you will be required to collect it once it is out of date. 
 
The school is able to issue paracetamol on an 
occasional basis, with a parent’s verbal permission 
which will be obtained at the time. 
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casual, trainer style even if black leather (e.g. 
Converse/Vans). 
Optional 
Black uniform V-necked long-sleeved jumper with 
embroidered badge when worn as well as, but not 
instead of, a blazer. 
PE Kit 
Harlington PE polo shirt 
Harlington PE shorts 
Harlington reversible rugby shirt 
Harlington navy/sky topped knee-length sport socks 
Short white sport socks 
White performance trainers 
Football boots with safety studs 
Optional 
Harlington sports rain jacket 
Harlington PE fleece 
Plain navy tracksuit bottoms 
Highly Recommended 
Gum shields; Shin pads 
Jewellery  
The only items of jewellery permitted for boys and 
girls are one plain ring, a single necklace, one pair of 
earrings of the stud variety (one in each earlobe) and 
one watch.  The school cannot accept responsibility 
for valuable rings or jewellery in general. 
Hair  
Whilst acknowledging the pressure of fashion and 
peers we would ask parents to ensure that hair is of 
a natural colour and worn in a style which is in-
offensive and suitable for a professional 
establishment. 
Extremely short hair, extreme hairstyles, shaved 
heads or very obvious highlights are not 
acceptable.  Dyed hair should only be in natural 
colours. 
Make up—The wearing of visible make up is not 
permitted.  Students will be asked to remove it if the 
make up is considered to be too heavy. 
Items not permitted 
Visible body piercing, apart from ears (one stud 
in each earlobe), is not acceptable. 
We do not allow leather coats and jackets, hoodies, 
studded clothing, denim clothing of any kind, canvas 
or training shoes (except in PE and games), fashion 
shirts/blouses. 
Failure to wear correct uniform 
We do recognise that on occasions an item of 
uniform might not be worn. Parents should inform the 
school of the reason and students will be issued with 
an exemption for a short period of time. Failure of a 
student to produce a note or exemption will result in 
Behaviour Points being issued and a social time 
detention. 
Full details of our School Uniform Policy are 
published in the School Prospectus and on the 
school website. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

Harlington Upper School, Harlington, Dunstable, Bedfordshire, LU5 6NX 

Tel: 01525 755100 Fax: 01525 755101  e-mail: enquiries@harlington.org website: www.harlington.org 

Every student is expected to wear school uni-
form. Where there is hardship making it diffi-
cult to purchase uniform, please contact our 
Student Support Team who may be able to ac-
cess support. 
 

Stockists 
Skirts, trousers, jumpers and PE kit with the 
Harlington logo are only available from Prestige. If 
you have a very specific reason why your child 
cannot wear an item from Prestige (e.g. very tall, 
slim girl needing a specialist supplier) please con-
tact Mrs Billin (gbillin@harlington.org) who can 
authorise Prestige to stitch the Harlington logo on 
to an item for £2. 
House coloured badges and ties are available 
from school on the New Intake Evening and from 
Student Reception. 

Girls’ Uniform 
Plain black blazer with school badge  
Plain white button neck shirt 
School tie with house colour stripe 
Black tailored trousers with logo or 
Black knee-length skirt with logo 
Neutral or black plain stocking tights or knee 
length white or black socks. 
Sensible plain black leather or leather effect for-
mal shoes, with low heel (black ankle boots are 
acceptable when worn with trousers). Shoes 
should not be casual, trainer style even if black 
leather (e.g. Converse/Vans). 
Optional  
Black uniform V-necked long-sleeved jumper with 
embroidered school badge worn as well as, not 
instead of, a blazer. 
PE Kit 
Harlington PE polo shirt 
Harlington PE shorts 
Harlington PE fleece 
Plain navy tracksuit bottoms 
Harlington navy/sky topped knee-length sport 
socks 
Short white sport socks 
White performance trainers 
Optional 
Harlington sports rain jacket 
Hockey/football boots 
Highly Recommended 
Gum shields; Shin pads 

Boys’ Uniform 
Plain black blazer with school badge 
Plain white shirt 
School tie with house colour stripe 
Black trousers with logo 
Black socks 
Sensible plain black leather or leather effect for-
mal shoe with low heel. Shoes should not be  
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Gifted, Talented and More 
Able Students (GTMAS) 
Is your child talented? 
We would like to hear 
from you if your son/
daughter is an 
outstanding musician or 
sportsperson, or excels 
in other areas.  
 
For example, do they 
play sport at county level or do they take part in an 
unusual sport or at a high level?  Do they play one or 
more instruments in a band or orchestra? 
Alternatively, are they working at an exceptionally 
high level in an academic subject?  
 
Please contact rcraze@harlington.org for more 
details.  Mr Craze, Gifted, Talented and More Able 
Students (GTMAS) Coordinator. 
 

Contacting Us 
If you need to contact school, for any reason, the 
following information may be of help: 
 

Absence 
Please phone the Attendance Officer on 01525 
751258 to inform us if your child is unwell or email 
studentabsence@harlington.org.   

 

This should be followed up with a signed note from 
parents upon return to school.  For long-term illness 
(over 15 school days), we may be able to put in 
place some home tuition via the support services for 
children with medical needs.   

 

If long-term illness might affect examination 
performance, a doctor’s certificate may be used to 
obtain certain concessions. 
 

Subject Specific Matters 
Please ask to speak to the relevant teacher, Subject 
Leader or Faculty Leader.  All teachers can be 
contacted by email, the addresses can be found on 
our website. 

 

General Matters 
In the first instance, please contact your child’s Form 
Tutor.  If possible, he/she will deal with the matter, 
but if not the relevant member of staff will be 
informed. 

 

 Head of Year 

Year 9 Ms Nicol 

Year 10  Mrs Lloyd 

Year 11 Mrs Yates 

Sixth Form Mr Elmes 

INITIAL ENQUIRY 

Please contact the school office, giving your 
child’s name and form. Staff will refer the matter 
to the relevant subject teacher or form tutor. 

If your enquiry is related to a subject you are 
advised to contact the appropriate Subject 
Leader or teacher. Details are available on the 
school website in the ‘About’ section in ‘Who’s 
Who’. 

Please contact Mr Fell, Headteacher, if your 
enquiry cannot be dealt with as described 
above. 

If a particular matter requires a more detailed 
response, the appropriate Head of Year can be 
contacted: 

CONTACT US 

Harlington Upper School, Harlington, Dunstable, Bedfordshire, LU5 6NX 

Tel: 01525 755100 Fax: 01525 755101  e-mail: enquiries@harlington.org website: www.harlington.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry quickly and 
efficiently.  We always endeavour to return 
telephone calls and emails within two working 
days and reply to correspondence within one 
week.  However, some issues may take longer 
than this to respond to, or the member of staff 
concerned may not be readily available due to 
teaching commitments.   

 

You are welcome to come into school at any time, 
but in order to ensure that the relevant member of 
staff is available, please make an appointment so 
that we can give you the necessary time. 

The following diagram shows how we respond: 
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Raising Attendance 
Since September 2015 the Government raised 
expectations of students’ attendance.   This 
automatically starts attendance procedures once 
students have been back to school for 4 weeks and 
their attendance falls below 98%. 
 

The Facts About Attendance 
¶ 17 missed school days equals a grade LOWER 

in GCSE results. 
¶ 90% of persistent non-attenders DO NOT 

achieve five or more good grades of GCSE and 
around one third achieve no GCSEs at all. 

¶ Employers want to recruit staff that are reliable 
and have attended school regularly. 

¶ Poor school attendance is also closely 
associated with crime.  The Audit Commission 
found that a quarter of school age offenders 
have truanted repeatedly. 

¶ Young people who regularly miss school without 
good reason are more likely to become isolated 
from their friends, to underachieve in 
examinations and/or become involved in anti-
sociable behaviour. 

 

Application for Leave of Absence 
During Term Time 

We have an application form for Leave of Absence 
which is available on our website and this should be 
completed and returned where possible 6 weeks 
before your child’s absence.  If the absence is not 
authorised and the holiday/leave is taken any way, 
the case will be referred to the Access & Inclusion 
Service who will issue a Penalty Notice on behalf of 
the school for £60 (if paid within 21 days) to each 
parent for each child taken out of school.  
 

How Parents Can Help 
¶ Establish a good routine in the mornings and 

evenings. 
¶ Make sure your child goes to school regularly. 
¶ Ensure your child arrives at school on time. 
¶ Arrange medical appointments outside school 

hours or provide appointment cards/letters 
where this is not possible so absence can be 
authorised. 

¶ Always inform us when your child is absent due 
to illness. 

¶ Take truancy seriously – if your child is not 
attending as you expect they may be putting 
themselves at risk. 

 

Every school day counts 
Give your child the best start in life every 

school day 
Mrs G Billin, Deputy Headteacher 

School Transport 
Transport is provided for students who live in our 
catchment area.  This service is provided by 
Central Bedfordshire Transport and the School 
Transport Office can be contacted directly on 0300 
300 8133 should you have any questions about the 
bus service. 
Students are reminded that bus passes must be 
readily available for checking and students may 
only catch the bus indicated on their bus pass. 
 

We would like to ensure that all parents and 
students are aware of the Code of Good Conduct 
issued by the Transport office in relation to Local 
Authority school buses.   

ATTENDANCE AND TRANSPORT 
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CODE OF GOOD CONDUCT 

FOR STUDENTS TRAVELLING TO MAINSTREAM SCHOOLS 

AND COLLEGES 

The objective:  

Adherence to the code of good conduct will ensure that  

travelling on transport is a safe and pleasant experience for  

everyone and reduces risks for students, drivers and members  

of the public.  
 

1. Wait until the bus stops before trying to board or alight.  

2. Have your bus pass ready to show the driver.  

3. Be polite and courteous to the driver and treat other pas-

sengers with respect.  

4. Whilst travelling, remain seated, do not stand on stairways 

or the platform and do not obstruct others.  

5. Put your belongings in a safe place ð do not block the gang-

way. 

6. Do not distract the driver.  

7. Do not tamper with emergency exits or windows.  

8. Do not throw things around or out of the bus.  

9. Smoking, eating or drinking are not permitted.  

10. Bullying, vandalism, bad language and unruly behaviour will 

not be tolerated and could lead to exclusion from transport.  

11. Leave the bus clean and tidy.  

12. Comply with safety instructions given by the driver and/or 

escort.  

13. Central Bedfordshire Council reserves the right to issue 

warning and/or bannings to students whose behaviour is 

deemed to put themselves or others at risk or causes of-

fence.  

DECLARATION  

Students enter a commitment with Central Bedfordshire Council 

not to act in a manner which causes or is likely to cause harass-

ment, alarm or inconvenience to other transport users.  

Students also understand that breaching the code of good con-

duct will result in action being taken in line with public penalty 

guidelines. 

SIGNED(STUDENT): ____________  Dated: _____  

PARENT/GUARDIAN: ___________  Dated: _____  

If a driver is distracted an accident could occur.  The driver is 
there to ensure that everyone has a safe journey.  If students 
do not follow the code of conduct and their behaviour endangers 
themselves, other passengers or the driver, a students right to 
travel may be reviewed.  Parents would then be responsible for 
ensuring that their children get to school.  
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¶ Interviewed and selected students for the 
Student Leadership Group 

¶ LGBT group meeting Sir Ian McKellan. 
The students at Harlington have achieved a lot in 
the last year but there is still more to do with 
Student Voice in the future.  If you are interested in 
making your opinions heard or would like the 
opportunity to become involved in the various Year 
and House Councils, Sports or Charity Committee, 
or even the Student Leadership Group, then please 
ask your Form Tutor how you can get involved. 
 

Careers, Education, 
Information and Guidance  
 
We live in a world where 
opportunities are 
changing rapidly.  Our 
students’ working life 
could involve up to 30 
different jobs, plus a later pensionable age.  
 
The CEIAG service provides impartial, detailed and  
personalised careers information and guidance for 
all students throughout their time with us at 
Harlington.  
 
Whilst attending Harlington, we ensure that 
students are able to discuss their aspirations and 
concerns with a range of different staff.  For 
example, students will have one-to one interviews 
with their Form Tutor at an appropriate time during 
the year to discuss their recent  report.  Students in 
Year 11 also have an interview with a member of 
the Senior Leadership team to discuss their Post-
16 options.  All students are able to arrange an 
appointment to talk to a trained advisor and access 
impartial, tailored advice and guidance from the 
CEIAG team. 
 
Specific areas that the team can help and support 
you with include the following areas: 
¶ 1-2-1 careers interviews 
¶ Assemblies and workshops 
¶ Supporting National Apprenticeship Week/

Apprenticeships 
¶ Option Choices and Guidance 
¶ CV Writing and Interview Techniques 
¶ Parents and Information Evenings 
¶ Career Related Trips 
¶ Universities 
¶ Alternatives to Universities 
 
So if you’re unsure about courses, careers and 
your future come and see us. 
 
Your Careers Team: wsears@harlington.org or 
jbayes@harlington.org 

SCHOOL INFORMATION 
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Parents’ Forum 
 

We hold meetings with parents approximately once 
per term to look at issues that would benefit from a 
parental perspective. We might, for example, be 
discussing a new homework policy, examination 
arrangements, changes to uniform or items that 
parents raise as important or a concern. 

This is an important opportunity for the 
Headteacher and parents to talk informally about a 
wide range of school matters. 

If you would like to volunteer to join this group, we 
would be delighted to hear from you. We meet after 
school at 6pm, a time that suits the majority of the 
parents who have joined the group.  Please contact 
Mr Fell if you would like more information, 
sfell@harlington.org, or phone the school  number 
in the usual way.  
 

Student Voice 
 
Make Yourself Heard 
Student Voice is well established at Harlington and 
involves students in a whole range of different 
activities.  Below are some of the activities students 
have taken part in: 
¶ Talking to Ofsted during the last inspection 
¶ Attending Governors’ meetings 
¶ Organising and leading a Harlington 'Bake-Off' 

competition for upper, middle and lower school 
students 

¶ Re-launching an anti-bullying Peer Ambassador 
Scheme 

¶ Re-designing the Sixth Form common room, ICT 
room ,refectory and library. 

¶ Leading training for students at seven London 
Academies on how they can improve teaching 
and learning in their schools 

¶ Interviewing teachers who have applied to work 
at Harlington 

¶ Students as Learning Partners; a scheme where 
students work closely with teachers to review 
their lessons, helping to improve teaching and 
learning.  

¶ Peer mentors helping to support each other at 
Harlington, Arnold and Parkfields 

¶ Organised and led several inter-house sporting 
and fund raising events 

¶ Supported the re-design of our school curriculum 
¶ Helped review our data, assessment, reporting 

and recording processes 
¶ Suggested ideas to improve outdoor seating 

areas 
¶ Helped organise the mock election process 
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Harlington Area 
Schools Trust 
Harlington Upper School is a 
member of the Harlington 
Area Schools Trust (HAST).  
The Trust was formed on 1 September 2008 and 
also includes Arnold and Parkfields middle schools 
and Sundon, Toddington St. George and 
Westoning lower schools. 

The formation of the Trust marked an important 
milestone in the history of education in our local 
community.  We all share a vision of providing a 
seamless education for children of all ages, offering 
a 4 -19 education that allows all students to reach 
their potential when they are ready.  No one school 
can do this in isolation and so our Trust aims to 
sustain collaboration, focused on student 
achievement. 

We have already seen significant benefits which 
include: 

¶ outstanding transition between phases (lower to 
middle and then middle to upper); 

¶ shared teaching and resource; 

¶ innovation in teaching and learning, such as the 
recent HAST Bake Off competition and Learning 
Futures project. 

We look forward to building on this enhanced 
collaboration in the years to come. 

 

Safeguarding Children and 
Child Protection 
No child should suffer harm, either at home or at 
school.  Everyone who works in our school has a 
responsibility to make sure that all our young 
people are safe. 
 
People who are worried about the safety of any 
young person in our school are asked to report their 
concerns to Mrs Billin, the Lead Designated 
Teacher for Safeguarding in the school.  
 
Designated staff will then act to protect young 
people in accordance with our policy on 
safeguarding and child protection.  This policy is 
available on the school website. 
 

Learning Support 
New students to the school undergo a thorough 
assessment  which may include: 
¶ Liaison with current schools for up-to-date test 

results and student profiles. 
¶ Teaching Assistants visiting current schools to 

get to know students and meet with current 
school staff. 

¶ Current schools visiting Harlington before the end 
of the summer term supported by Teaching 
Assistants from the current school and from 
Harlington. 

¶ Some students in Year 8 at their current school 
benefitting from an additional visit to Harlington 
before their main whole year visit.  This enables 
them to get a feel for life at upper school whilst in 
the company of a small group and get to know the 
Learning Support staff. 

¶ Parents being invited into Harlington for an 
informal coffee event where students can ask 
their parents to discuss any concerns they may 
still have before transition. 

¶ Staff from Harlington visiting the current schools 
at the end of the Summer Term to carry out some 
activities with students. 

¶ The Learning Support Department using the 
information from current schools and literacy 
screening undertaken at Harlington to aim to 
identify those students who may benefit from 
additional support. 

¶ Some students who may benefit from a range of 
interventions which include literacy, numeracy 
and emotional support and being asked to join 
groups best suited to their needs.  

¶ Students who are the subject of a Statement or 
Education Health Care Plan will have had an 
Annual Review during Year 8.  These review 
meetings are normally attended by a member of 
our Learning Support Department.  At these 
meetings students’ needs are shared and a plan 
is made for transition.  

¶ Parents are very welcome to contact Mrs Billin 
should they wish to discuss screening and 
provision in more detail. 

 

Hearing Impaired Provision 
Some students at HUS are supported by the Hearing 
Impaired Provision.  This is a very specialised 
provision. 
 
Educational Communicators are all specially trained 
to support students with a hearing loss in lessons 
and assemblies by having the content of the lesson 
translated into BSL or speech read to ensure their 
understanding.  
 
Additional work can be done on a one to one basis 
in the Hearing Impaired Provision to work on 
speech, language and lesson content as well as 
checking their audiological needs.  
Mr Caswell, Teacher of the Deaf, dcaswell@harlington.org 
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SPORTS AND TRIPS 
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Sports at Harlington 
Extra-curricular Activities 

We offer a full and varied 
extra-curricular programme 
each term with activities taking 
place at both lunchtime and 
after school for all students.  

We have an impressive 
history of students achieving 
District, County and National 
honours in a range of sports. If 
a student is selected to represent a school team, 
it is important that they realise the level of 
commitment expected. 
 

Medical reasons for non-attendance in PE 
If a student is unable to take part in their PE 
lesson and is in school, a letter is required by a 
parent/guardian explaining the reason. A 
certificate from a doctor will be required if it is a 
long term condition. 
Mrs Wareing, Head of P.E. 

 

School Trips 
The school organises a number of field courses, 
trips and activities, which students are 
encouraged to take part in.  In some cases, field 
visits are an essential part of the syllabus.  Here 
are details of some of the trips that are offered to 
students in Year 9. 

Outdoor Classroom Day at  
The Forest of Marston Vale 
Year 9 students will experience the diversity of 
The Forest of Marston Vale participating in a 
range of activities including science, art, team 
building and outdoor adventurous activities.  It’s a 
great opportunity to get “hands on” with nature 
and experience some new challenges.  Cost per 
student is around £5. 

Outdoor Adventure at Blue Peris 
Year 9 students are given the opportunity to 
spend a week at the Blue Peris Mountain Centre 
in North Wales.  The centre, situated in the heart 
of Snowdonia, has access to magnificent 
mountains, tranquil lakes and a stunning coastline 
whereby students can achieve, flourish, and 
enjoy.  Students are presented with the adventure 
and challenge of activities such as climbing, 
abseiling, kayaking, mining, sea cliff traversing, 
mountain walking and gorge walking in different 
and sometimes demanding environments.  
Through such experience it is hoped that they will 

become more aware of both their own potential 
strengths and the benefits to be gained from 
working in a group in a positive and co-operative 
way. 
 
The trip will run over 7 days in May 2018.  The 
cost will be approximately £415.  More details 
can be found on the Blue Peris website – 
www.blueperis.co.uk. 
 

Duke of Edinburgh Award  
 
The Award is a programme of activities for students 
to do in their spare time. There are three awards, 
Bronze, Silver and Gold.  Students can enrol into 
the Bronze Award Programme from 14 years old.  
They will need to choose one activity under each of 
these headings and do it for a set period of time: 

Volunteering - Be a local hero, help the community, 
the environment or even train to save a life. 

Skills - Do something different whether you fancy 
yourself as an artist or a chef, there is something to 
suit you. 

Physical Recreation - Virtually any 
sport, dance or fitness activity can 
count. 

Expedition - Go on an expedition. 
Train, plan and complete an 
adventurous journey in the 
countryside on foot, boat or bicycle. 
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The following dates are particularly relevant for Year 9 students and parents. Although they are correct at 

the time of going to press, some dates may be subject to change and parents should consult future issues 

of our Weekly Bulletin or the school website for the latest information. 

Thursday 29 June 2017 New Intake Pastoral Induction day 

Friday 30 June 2017 New Intake Academic Induction day 

Friday 21 July 2017 Summer Term ends  

Friday 1 and Monday 4 September 2017 Staff Training Days 

Tuesday 5 September 2017 Autumn Term begins 

Monday 23 to Friday 27 October 2017 Half Term 

Monday 30 October 2017 Staff Training Day 

Tuesday 19  December 2017 Autumn Term Ends 

Tuesday 2 January 2018 Staff Training Day 

Wednesday 3 January 2018 Spring Term Starts 

Monday 12 to Friday 16 February 2018 Half Term 

Thursday 29 March 2018 Spring Term Ends 

Monday 16 April 2018 Staff Training Day 

Tuesday 17 April 2018 Summer Term begins 

Monday 7 May 2018 May Day Bank Holiday 

Monday 28 May to Friday 1 June 2018 Half Term 

Friday 20 July 2018 End of Summer Term 
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Useful Contacts 
 
Change of details: 
changedetails@harlington.org 
 
Student Support: 
studentsupport@harlington.org 
 
Student absence:  
studentabsence@harlington.org 
 
General enquiries: 
enquiries@harlington.org 
 
Medical information - contact Student Support 
on 01525 755100 ext 249 
 
Please telephone  01525 755100 
 fax 01525 755101 
 email info@harlington.org 

Use of Images 
 
Occasionally we take photographs of students or  
film them.  Photographs may be used in school pub-
lications, on our website or displayed in school.  
Lessons are filmed to improve the performance of 
students in subjects, such as PE and dance.  We 
also film lessons to study the performance of teach-
ing staff.  If you would prefer your son or daughter 
not te be photographed or filmed, please write to 
the Headteacher via the School Office.  Students 
should not take photographs of staff or students 
without their permission. 
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